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April 2021 
Dear IGGS Members

The IGGS Committee met last month on zoom, a year after we had to cancel our April meeting, fully expecting then to be able to meet in October (2020). How wrong we were!  However now there is hope that we may meet again on 23rd October this year. 

The hall and caterer are booked and if conditions remain favourable we will contact you again in September; meanwhile pencil in the date.

We all appreciate the lovely food  that Paul provides for us and are pleased to pass on the message he sent to our Secretary.

Hello Patricia,

Thank you for your email.

Yes we are all well and plodding on the best we can.

I do hope you and all the girls are safe and well?

I really hope we are all out of this soon and that we can take care of the old girls luncheon in October.

Best wishes, Paul & family x

We hope so too Paul!

Susan Lendon has decided to step down as a committee member. We all thank her for her contribution during her time in the committee and look forward to seeing her again at reunions.

We are sorry to learn that some members/Old Girls have died. They are Nancy Cox (nee Atkins), Helen Webb (nee Wootton) and Mary Hebditch (nee  Peach). We offer our sympathy to their families and friends.
Mary was our Treasurer Liz James' Mum and she wrote about her time at Ilminster which Liz will share with us at a later date. Meanwhile Liz has sent these interesting snippets from her father's family history.
My Hebditch grandmother – Dorothy nee Harding (1894-1971) ....was born in South Petherton.  Gran had 4 sons, no daughters.  She was very proud of the fact that 4 of her grand-daughters attended Ilminster (Sally, Mary-Ann, Kathleen & myself). I {have} a photo of a badge that was awarded to {her} in 1911 for drill (a type of Victorian exercise).  She was a pupil and one of the first to go to university from IGGS.  She used to be given the cost of a bus and train ticket from South Petherton to Bristol by my Gt Grandfather but instead used to save the money and cycle to Bristol, so that she could buy books !!  She returned to Ilminster as a teacher before she married my Grandpa in 1918.  Her brother attended the Boys' Grammar School and went on to become Field Marshal Lord Harding of Petherton.  Funnily enough, my Nan’s sister, Cicely, was also appointed as the art teacher for Ilminster and taught my mother.
Old Ilminsterian, Malcolm Plaster, manages the Old Ilminsterians Association website, and has kindly provided a link there to our association. Through this we have recently received enquiries from two Old Girls and I would be pleased to forward emails if any of their old class mates would like to get in touch, or see Jane's e-adddress below 
 
Hi,  I was at the Girls'  Grammar School 1968-1971. My name then was Jacqueline (Jackie) Palmer.  

Does anyone out there remember me?   Thank you. Jackie Moon

I was at IGGS from 1967 to 1971. Then Jane Hutchinson, I lived in South Petherton, moving to Bournemouth in  1971 and Norwich in 1972. I went to Birmingham University in 1974 where I met my husband whom I married in 1977. Following 5 more years in the midlands we moved to Yorkshire, now living in Halifax. We have a daughter born in 1982, now in Hertfordshire and a son born in 1984, now in Madrid.  Over the years, and particularly as a Geography and Maths teacher, I have come to realise what an amazing education IGGS provided and how modern and forward looking the curriculum was. I don't recall any suggestions that our aspirations should be gender related! Jane Simmons (nee Hutchinson)

jarsimmons@btopenworld.com
We very much hope that our next newsletter will bring details of a reunion but meanwhile keep in touch with each other and stay safe. 





With best wishes from your committee. 
